
Update as of April 17, 2020 

 

Dear Laurel Lock Campers, 

We hope you and your loved ones are happy, healthy and looking forward to the upcoming camping 
season.  We are continuing to prepare for our opening on May 1st within the limitations of the most recent 
notification from the CT Campground Owner’s Association about the COVID-19 pandemic.  We are still 
allowing our campers to ready their sites and RVs for opening. 

Do not use water from your campsite spigot as our water start up program is in the works and we 
cannot have the camp faucets running in order to have a successful startup.  Beginning Sunday April 19th, 
the faucet located behind the adult rec hall is the only faucet that you may get water from at camp.  
Reminder:  Our bathroom facilities and buildings are closed.  Our sewers have been opened.  If you need 
to use your camper toilet, use the water you have obtained from the faucet behind the adult rec hall. 

For opening, we will have a makeshift office set up outside the camp store.  We ask that you please stay 
behind the flower barrels when conversing with office staff.  Until further notice our store will be closed. 
However, you will be able to purchase ice, propane, landscaping stone and firewood through our office 
staff.  If you have paperwork due to our office, we ask that you mail it ahead to Laurel Lock Campground, 
15 Cottage Road, Oakdale, CT 06370.  April payments will be accepted opening weekend, however, after 
May 3, April payments will be considered late. 

Guests are not allowed on camp property under any circumstances at this time.  Please remember to 
practice social distancing with others outside your immediate family even if you are outdoors.  And please 
no gatherings larger than 10 people at a time. 

We look forward to camp life returning to greater normalcy.  Please stay safe. 

 


